
2024 President’s Report AGM: 

- 2024 was another very busy year, with many improvements to our 
ranges! 

- The new rifle shed pad was poured/roof completed. 
- Still need 25/50/100-meter target backstops. 
- Still need berm on west side of new rifle range. 
- This berm will also be part of a new 100-meter range. 
- This will also be the start of a new road to access the shotgun 

tower/pistol range. 
- The remaining c-cans have been painted, improving the looks of these 

containers. 
- The recent burning of many wood piles improved the overview of our 

ranges. 
- Need to improve the road to upper range/camp area, as is too soft in 

rain! 
- Completed installing 2 gates/fences on East berm area w/signage.  This 

will ensure no access to rifle range during shooting. 
- After approval of the new rifle range, the old rifle shed will be 

dismantled, with that material used to improve roof of old shed and 
forming a roof between two c-cans by Wikki-up to protect our tractor. 

- New rifle directors have put on 4 F-Class matches this year, creating 
lots of interest! 

- Black Powder & Cowboy Action Shooting are still active. 
- Rendezvous moved their dates to July, thus freeing up the rifle range for 

hunters to sight in their rifles in August. 
- Once the new west berm is completed & new 100-meter bay created, 

this will also provide another venue to sight in rifles.  It will further our 
goal to create multi-use ranges to maximize the number of sites in use 
at the same time! 

- I look forward to more activity with our pistol and shotgun disciplines in 
2025. 



- One act of vandalism this year, when someone damaged a target.  Most 
of our membership are respectful of club property! 

- I would be remiss if I did not thank the volunteers who have given so 
much of their time and energy to making our Club one to be proud of! 

- I encourage members to invite a friend or youth to the range to introduce 
them to the joys of recreational shooting in 2025! 

- Remember to be safe, have fun, be safe! 

 


